
 

 

Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks  

Noganosh Lake Provincial Park  
Ontario Parks Northeast Zone 
5520 Highway 101 E, PO Bag 3080, 
South Porcupine, Ontario, P0N 1H0 

 
March 31, 2022 
 

Noganosh Lake Provincial Park – Noganosh Water Control Structures 
Rehabilitation & Conversion: Notice to Extend Public Comment Period on a 
Class Environmental Assessment Category B Project. 

Dear Stakeholder, 

Ontario Parks hereby provides notice that the deadline has been extended for stakeholders to comment 
on the proposed Water Control Structure Rehabilitation & Conversion Project in Noganosh Lake Provincial 
Park. 

The Noganosh Water Control Structures Rehabilitation & Conversion is being evaluated using the Class 
Environmental Assessment for Provincial Parks and Conservation Reserves (Class EA PPCR; Category B).   

For more information on the project, to submit comments1, or to request further notice, please contact 
the undersigned.  The comment period has been extended from the original deadline of March 31st, 2022, 
by 25 days. Your comments on the project will be accepted until the extension deadline of April 25th, 
2022. A Class EA PPCR Notice of Completion will be sent to those who submit comments or request 
further notice. 

 We will carefully consider all submissions when evaluating the project’s environmental effects. 

When the project evaluation is completed and approved, Ontario Parks may proceed to implement the 
project without further general notice. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Cheryl Moore – Park Superintendent, Noganosh Lake Provincial Park 

 

 

1Ontario Parks is collecting your personal information and comments under the authority of the Ontario’s Provincial 
Parks and Conservation Reserves Act, 2006. Any personal information you provide (address, name, telephone, etc.) 
will be protected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 1990. Your 
comments will become part of the record of consultation and may be shared with the general public. Your personal 
information may be used by the Ontario Parks to send you information about future ministry planning initiatives in 
the park area. If you have questions about use of your personal information please contact Will Kershaw, Senior 
Management Planner, Ontario Parks Northeast Zone at 705-919-5223. 
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Email: parkplanning.nezone@ontario.ca  
Phone: 705-383-2286 ext. 203| Cell: 705-795-0803   

 
Ontario Parks Northeast Zone, C/O Meg Bethune 
 5520 Highway 101 E, PO Bag 3080, South Porcupine, Ontario, P0N 1H0 
 
Figure 1: Noganosh Lake Provincial Park – highlighting the locations of the Main Dam and Plug Dam 


